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Appointment of Angela E. Noble as Court Administrator ∙ Clerk of Court 

 
The Judges of the United States District Court, Southern District of Florida, announced 

today the appointment of Angela E. Noble as Court Administrator ∙ Clerk of Court, effective 
January 1, 2019.   The current appointment occurs after a nation-wide search that culminated in 
her selection among a broad field of diverse and highly qualified applicants.    
 
 Ms. Noble has over 18 years of experience with the U.S. Courts, including serving the 
last three years as Northern Division Operations Manager.  She is a graduate of New York Law 
School and City University of New York, John Jay College.  During her tenure with the Southern 
District, she previously served as Courtroom Deputy to United States District Judge Donald M. 
Middlebrooks.  She also practiced law as an Assistant Attorney General with the Criminal 
Appeals and Capital Collateral Division of the state of Florida’s Office of Attorney General in 
West Palm Beach, Florida, focusing on felony criminal appeals and collateral matters, including 
federal habeas corpus petitions and civil rights claims.      
 
 Ms. Noble has experience in virtually all areas of the Clerk’s Office, including 
operations/docketing, the Court’s Case Management/Electronic Case Files (CM/ECF) system, 
and administrative functions.   She has served as a trainer and presenter in many Continuing 
Legal Education sessions and conferences focusing on courtroom technology.  Ms. Noble has 
been a leader in the Operations Department for the Southern District’s Clerk’s Office, and she 
currently heads the Clerk’s Office’s participation in the District’s tri-agency Leadership 
Development Program.    
 
 The Judges of the Court sincerely appreciate Ms. Noble’s dedication and commitment to 
the continued success of the Clerk’s Office.  They enthusiastically approved the appointment at a 
regularly scheduled Judges’ Meeting in October, and have expressed their utmost support and 
confidence in Court Administrator Noble’s abilities to lead the Clerk’s Office over the coming 
years.   
 
 Please contact Steven M. Larimore, Court Administrator • Clerk of Court, if you have 
any questions.  
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